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What have we been working on? 
 

A new outfall into the River Eden has been 
completed and work is progressing on the 
construction of the new pumping station in 
Broad Close car park. The riverside 
footpath has been reopened following 
completion of the outfall works.  
 

Broad Close car park has been closed to 
enable the construction of the pumping 
station control building, valve chamber, wet 
well and new culverts. Works have begun 
on the construction of the valve chamber 
and wet well.  
 

In January, works will continue within Broad Close car park. From mid-February, 
service diversions will start in Chapel Street which will require traffic management. 
Further information regarding the traffic management arrangements will be available 
on thefloodhub.co.uk/appleby. 

Access to the toilet facilities in Broad Close car park will be maintained on a best 
endeavours basis. There may be occasions when the toilets are temporarily 
inaccessible for specific construction activities, but we will minimise this as much as 
possible. 
 

We have worked closely with The Oaklea Trust to use the site of the former Edenside 
care home as a temporary car park following demolition of the existing building. The 
free temporary car park will open prior to Christmas.  

 
Left – Wet well, where 
the water will be 
collected and held, 
awaiting to be pumped 
into the river 
 
Right – Valve chamber 
that will house the 
valves 

 

  Contact Us Keep Up To Date 
 
Call: 03708 506 506 

 
Visit: thefloodhub.co.uk/appleby 

Email: ApplebyFRMS@environment-agency.gov.uk Follow on X: @EnvAgencyNW 

 

This newsletter will provide you with information about scheme progress and how to find more 
detail about the scheme. 


